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Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you are all well and enjoyed the Halloween and 
Bonfire Night celebrations. Inside the newsletter we have 
English as the ‘spotlight’ subject and this is a theme we 
will now continue. This will give you an opportunity to see 
what students are learning in English across the phases.
Curriculum and Learning:
As I have mentioned previously we have, and continue to do 
so, worked very hard on our curriculum offer ‘all through’ the 
school. The website provides you and your child(ren) with all 
the information about the content and knowledge they learn 
as well as knowledge organisers to help support their learning.
Please take a look at the website under the curriculum 
tab or click this link, https://www.thegrangeacademy.
co.uk/curriculum/, to access all the different subjects.

Attendance and Punctuality: 
Attendance at school continues to be a priority for all 
schools across the country as many areas are still affected by 
Covid-19. Since the half term break we have seen a decline in 
cases amongst students which is pleasing. We hope this trend 
continues as regular attendance to school is a key factor in 
children achieving their potential. I would be grateful if you 
can continue to work with us by ensuring your child attends 
school regularly and on-time. As you are aware, currently 
staff and the secondary phase students are wearing face 
masks in communal areas; if this changes I will let you know.

Social Media:
There is a worrying national trend on ‘Tik Tok’ that is encouraging 
children to undertake activities in school that could seriously 
affect the well-being and safety of others, including staff. 

I must stress that if students partake in any such activity, 
or use social media in a way that negatively affects the 
welfare of the school community, then these incidents will 
be treated seriously in-line with our Behaviour for Learning 
policy. On the back page of previous newsletters we always 
‘signpost’ how parents and carers can check and control 
the content of what children can access on social media. I 
would be grateful for your help and support in this matter.

Parking:
Please can I ask for your co-operation again in ensuring you don’t 
park on Latham Avenue near the crossing patrol or in the local 
side roads. This affects local residents and also compromises 
the safety of our students – your children. A polite reminder 
that the taxi bays closest to the school should be reserved 
for school taxis that drop off our resource base children and 
only blue badge holders should use the disabled parking. 
I appreciate your support and co-operation in this matter.

Finally:
It was great to see students leaving school this week to go 
on trips and also guest speakers in school to educate our 
Year 9 students on Hate Crime. Inside the newsletter you will 
see what has been going on and also lots of opportunities 
for students in forthcoming events. Please keep a look 
out on our social media platforms (Facebook, Twitter and 
Instagram) and our website for updates of trips and visits.

Have a good weekend and best wishes.

Mr I Critchley
Principal

ATTENDANCE

Being punctual for school means making sure your child is at 
school and ready to learn before the bell rings. 

In one school year 5 minutes late every day = 3 days off in total.
Be smart be in school

School attendance target 97%
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SUBJECT IN THE SPOTLIGHT: 
ENGLISH
Each issue there will be a focus on excellent 
examples of work in both primary and secondary 
phase. 

Year 10 students have been working really hard 
in English on their GCSE texts, whether that 
be Macbeth or Romeo and Juliet. They have 
been creating wonderful mind maps, exploding 
quotes, completing PEEL responses and generally 
showing an excellent attitude to learning  and 
enjoyment of the Bard himself. Well done Year 10!  

In the primary phase, students have been creating 
brochures for Weslandia; writing about freedom 
linked to their Black History Month work; creating 
an explanation text about how to care for a strange 
pet and writing about the astronaut Mae Jemison.
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IMPRESSION (noun

VIVIDLY (adverb)

an idea, feeling, or opinion about something or someone

in a way that produces powerful feelings or strong, clear 
images in the mind.
in an intensely deep or bright manner.

PRIMARY

Each week, we look at a high-frequency, useful word 
(which may be difficult to interpret) and explore the 
definition, sounds, spelling, word-families, grammar 

and history surrounding it.

WORD OF THE WEEK

SUPPORTHow you can help:  
Encourage the use of the word in speaking and  

writing; model the use of the word when you talk. bear all or part of the weight of; hold up or give 
assistance to
Synonyms: carry/assist/brace/help/comfort

SECONDARY

In the coming weeks our primary and secondary phase students 
will have the opportunity to attend some exciting educational 
visits. All copies of trip letters are available on our website.

EMOJI BOOKS

UPCOMING TRIPS

YEAR 9 ‘HATE CRIME’ 

WORKSHOP
On Monday 8th November,a  group of Year 9 
students took part in a really informative and creative 
workshop on Hate Crime with Collaborative Digital. 
Students created podcasts and videos that can be 
used to educate other students about the topic.

Can you guess the name of this well know children’s 
book from these emojis?
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A new trend to be aware of...

Squid Game is a new Netflix series which is based 
around classic children’s games but IT IS FAR FROM 
SUITABLE FOR KIDS! 

It appears to have filtered down to the playground 
despite it having a recommended 15 age rating. The 
show is violent and gruesome and is not suitable 
viewing for youngsters. It depicts sex scenes, 
nudity, extreme violence, self-harm, suicide and bad 
language. 

The South Korean fictional series has topped Netflix’s 
ratings in 90 countries. It sees hundreds of debt-
ridden contestants take on tasks which are masked 
as popular children’s games for huge cash prizes for 
example ‘Red light/Green light’ is played and if players 
don’t freeze when ‘Red light’ is shouted they are shot 
dead in the fictional screen series. 

By setting up a Netflix kids experience profile means 
that children only have access to age appropriate 
shows and movies. 

Nationalonlinesafety.com (NOS) has some great tips 
for adding parental settings to Netflix accounts. 

Please see back page for larger copy of the Netflix 
information poster.

WELLBEING QUOTEWELLBEING QUOTE

It is the dream that gives us the 
journey...but the journey that 
gives us the joy!

Photo credit: L Doyle

Technology can be very useful but can also be unsafe if 
in the wrong hands. It can be scary finding out a nude 
image or video of you has been shared online. 
To keep everybody safe, Childline have provided some 
important tips and steps to follow to get your image or 
video removed from the internet. 

For more information visit their website and select your 
child’s age to follow the appropriate route:

https://www.childline.org.uk/info-advice/bullying-abuse-
safety/online-mobile-safety/remove-nude-image-shared-
online/

SAFEGUARDING, EMOTIONAL WELLBEING 
AND MENTAL HEALTH

ONLINE SAFETY SQUID GAME
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TERM DATES 2022-2023
Please take some time to look through our updated term dates for 2022-2023 on the website: 
https://bit.ly/3ofy0tk

The dates reflect two additional days in the October half term; a later finish for the summer holiday and an 
additional INSET day following the February half term.
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